
Meet the Inclusion Leader – Mrs Carmel Spedding 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At Low Ash Primary we offer every child an exciting curriculum 

where they can enjoy learning and reach their potential. We want 

every child ‘to be the best that they can be’ and value so much more 

than academic outcomes.  We have high aspirations for all 

neurodivergent and neurotypical pupils and work hard to cater for 

pupils’ individual needs, talents and interests.  Our aim is to provide 

pupils with the knowledge and understanding they need for their 

future lifelong learning, develop their skills and self-confidence and 

to promote and encourage well-being and healthy lifestyles.  

 

 

 

 

 

I joined the Low Ash family as Inclusion 

Leader and Assistant head in April 2024. 

Prior to this I was a SENDCo in Leeds for 

10 years; teaching for 17 years. It is my 

aim to make sure that every child has 

access to a broad and balanced curriculum, 

at their level, which allows for challenge 

and success. I believe every child has the 

right to an education and endeavour to 

ensure this is in place and that children 

feel safe, valued and have a voice. 

 


